
28th January, 2019 
 

Visit of Brig. Zaheer Akhtar, Director General-Pakistan Army Sports Directorate to the PTF Complex 
  
The Pakistan Tennis Federation (PTF) is pleased to convey that Brigadier Zaheer Akhtar, Director General 
Pakistan Army Sports Directorate paid a visit to the SDA PTF Complex, Islamabad on 26th January, 2019. 
He was received by senior officials of the PTF Management. 

During his visit, the DG met the PTF Management to discuss matters pertaining to players’ development 
and promotion of tennis. He also witnessed the proceedings of Play Tennis Coaching Course being held 
at the PTF Complex and met Mr. SeyedAmir Borghei, ITF Development Officer for West & Central Asia. 

He appreciated the efforts of the PTF President and the Management in developing the world class 
synthetic surface tennis courts and promotion of tennis activities. He also conveyed his best wishes to 
the PTF for future endeavors and assured full support of the Pakistan Army in promotion of tennis. 

The PTF Management appreciated the role of the Pakistan Armed Forces in promotion of sports and also 
thanked the DG for his visit and fruitful interaction. 
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